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19. COMMUNITY SERVICES COMMITTEE  
 – REPORT OF 12 AUGUST 2004 
 

Officer responsible Author 
Community Advocate Peter Dow, DDI 941 6728 

 
 The purpose of this report is to submit the following outcomes of the Committee’s 12 August 2004 

meeting. 
 

Report of a meeting of the Community Services Committee  
held on Thursday 12 August 2004 at 8.00 am 

in Meeting Room 1, CCC Fendalton. 
 

PRESENT: Cheryl Colley (Chairman), Sally Buck, Val Carter, George Hampton, Yiyi Ku,  
Mark Kunnen and Ron Wright. 
 
George Hampton and Ron Wright arrived at 8.10 am and 8.11 am respectively 
and were absent for clause 4. 
 
Mark Kunnen arrived at 8.21 am and was absent for clauses 4, 5 and 6. 
 

 1. APOLOGIES 
 
  Apologies were received and accepted from Mike Wall and for lateness from George Hampton, 

Mark Kunnen and Ron Wright. 
 
 2. YMCA BISHOPDALE - UPDATE 
 
  The Committee was provided with a progress report from Carolyn Lamond of the Christchurch 

YMCA, on the proposal to relocate their activities from Greers Road to Bishopdale.   
 
  Mention was made of the intended construction programme which, subject to clarification on 

resource management related issues, would hopefully result in the building being completed by 
August 2005. 

 
  Ms Lamond extended her thanks to the Board for its support and assistance with the project to 

date.   
 
  The Committee received the information. 
  
 3. NORTH WEST MENTORING TRUST - UPDATE 
 
  Matt Button, Co-ordinator, provided the Committee with an update on the activities of the Trust. 
 
  Members asked a number of questions of Mr Button who was thanked for his report. 
 
  From the information presented, the Committee noted that the Trust had made a very good start 

and was achieving good results at this early stage. 
 
  The Committee received the information. 
 
 4. 2003/04 COMMUNITY WORKERS SUPPORT FUND 
 
  The Community Development Adviser submitted a report summarising the outcomes achieved 

for the 2003/04 Community Workers funding allocations made by the Board.   
 
  The Committee received the information presented and members confirmed their acceptance 

of the reporting format used. 
 
 5. FENDALTON/WAIMAIRI COMMUNITY FACILITIES - 2003 ANNUAL REVIEW 
 
  The Committee received the information presented in the 2003 Annual Review regarding the 

operations of the four community facilities in the Fendalton/Waimairi community. 
 
 

Please Note
To be reported to the Council's monthly meeting - decision yet to be made
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 6. FENDALTON LEISURE CLUB – UPDATE REPORT 
 
  The Committee received an update on the activities of the Fendalton Leisure Club which had 

been operating, with Board funding support, for the past year. 
 
 The meeting concluded at 8.40 am. 
 
 Chairman’s 
 Recommendation: That the report be received. 
 
 


